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Beebe School Council 

October 4, 2017 

 

 

A meeting of the Beebe School Council was held on 4
th

 day of  October, 2017 at 6:30 P.M. in the Beebe School 

Conference rom 

 

The following members were present:        

Teachers 

Dave LeGere-present 

Dai-Hua Shen-present 

Susan Susman-present 

Susan Vatalaro-present 

 

Parents 

Christy Childress-absent 

Amy D’Avilla-present 

Staci Rubin-present 

Jennifer Spadafora-absent 

 

Community Representative 

Norma Casella-present 

 

Introduction of school council members for 2017-2018 

 

School Initiatives – Role and Responsibility of School Council members according to DESE were distributed to 

council members.  A copy of the school improvement was distributed to each council member.  Goals for the 

2017-2018 were reviewed. 

 

District initiatives- Writing with Colors and Restorative Practices, two school and district initiatives were 

presented and discussed.  Parent Staci Rubin, has formal training and would like to present to P.T.O.  Principal 

will speak to the P.T.O. officers about a parent presentation.  

 

New Business- Suggestions concerns 

 

Parents: 

Parents  would like to be informed when diagnostic/informal  tests such as DIBELS are given.  As progress is 

monitored can parents be notified? 
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Principal will meet with math and reading coaches on communicating this information to parents. 

Parents questioned how early can students enter the building during inclement weather with the limited 

supervision available.   

Homework policy- parents would like information by grade level on homework policy. 

 

Teachers:-  

Will discuss with teachers ideas on homework policy and present to homework committee. 

 

 

Norma moves to adjourn. Seconded by Dai- Hua Shen.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.  Next meeting November 2, 2017 in the Malden Conference Room. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Susan Vatalaro 
 

 


